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Attorney Douglas Hoots explained the court 
system to the members of the Columbia-Adair 
County Chamber of Commerce.

Roll Tribe! The ACMS Cheerleaders take on the 
regional championships in Elizabethtown.

The winners of the 5th Region KAPOS the ACMS 
Indians Cheer team.

Chamber welcomes 
guest speaker 

Douglas Hoots
Discusses upcoming 
holiday events
By Mig Feuser
Staff Writer

The main subject of 
the recent meeting of the 
Columbia-Adair County 
Chamber of Commerce was 
a lecture by Douglas Hoots, 
who explained the basics of 
Kentucky’s Court System. 
Hoots was introduced by 
his older sister, Columbia’s 
Mayor Pamela Hoots, who 
gave a short review about 
the sports and professional 
career of her brother.

“The United States has 
a dual court system,” 
Douglas Hoots started 
his explanation, “it’s the 
federal and state courts. 
Both systems have similar 
types of courts. The federal 
court system has federal 
District Courts, US Court of 
Appeals and the Supreme 
Court. The state’s system 
has the State District 
Courts, Circuit Courts, a 
State Court of Appeals and 
the Kentucky Supreme 
Court.”

Also Hoots mentioned 
the two types of cases, the 
criminal cases and the civil 

cases, which he described 
with different cases. Then 
he explained how laws 
come into effect with 
an example of a case he 
fought that went up to the 
Kentucky Supreme Court. 
He also gave examples of 
the differences between 
civil and criminal cases, 
which are handled by the 
District Courts and which 
by the Circuit Courts. At 
the end of Douglas Hoots’ 
presentation, every visitor 
got a handbook which 
described the court system 
in detail, and also had a big 
part with information about 
what to do when called into 
a jury.

Some announcements 
were made during the 
lunch, sponsored by DUO 
Broadband, by Ellen 
Zornes, who mentioned that 
“Treats on the Town” went 
very well with around 600 
kids plus parents. She also 
mentioned the upcoming 
Christmas Parade under 
the theme “A Magical 

By Mig Feuser
Staff Writer

Several points were 
on the agenda of Adair 
County’s Fiscal Court 
meeting on Tuesday which 
took more than two hours 
for the administrators and 
the magistrates to handle. 
The most important point 
for the visitors of the 
meeting was the decision 
about the moving of 
Squires Cemetery under 
“Other Business.” After a 
longer discussion the court 
decided, to the relief of the 
attending members of the 
Economical Development 
Authority (EDA), with five 
yes to three no votes, that 

the cemetery will be moved.
In the regular agenda 

the disbursements were 
mentioned and approved 
with $156,260, as were 
the necessary line to 
line transfers. The fund 
to fund transfers were 
all approved, as was the 
budget amendment in the 
amount $172,000, also 
the treasurer’s report was 
unanimously approved.

Other points in “Other 
Business” were the 
purchase of a new truck, 
where it was decided to 
advertise the intention to 
buy one, so far only one 

Court approves 
motion to move 

Squires Cemetery

ACMS Cheerleaders are 5th region KAPOS Champs
By Mig Feuser
Staff Writer

The Adair County Middle 
School Cheer squad won 
the 5th Region KAPOS 
small division with an 
outstanding performance 

last Wednesday. Head 
coach Nicole Booher 
reports: “It was held  at 
John Hardin High school 
in Elizabethtown where we 
competed in the division 
of Small Varsity 2-1/2 
minute.” The group also 
won the award for Crowd 

Favorite. 
This win catapults the 

group into the next level 
Booher says, “Since we 
won, we will now compete 
at the State Championship 
tournament, which is 
December 16th and will be 
held in Corbin, Kentucky.”

Booher concluded that 
herself, along with assistant 
coach Alex McGaha and 
all of the cheerleaders 
are looking forward to 
showing the judges at State 
competition what they are 
made of. 

Some Gave All
Veterans honored at ACHS Veterans Day ceremony
By Mig Feuser
Staff Writer

Last Thursday’s Veteran’s 
Day program at Adair 
County High School was 
another big success. After 
the Veterans entered the 
full John Burr Memorial 
Gym to Rory Feek’s song 
“Welcome Home” and were 
escorted to their seats by 
the ACHS Cadet Corps, the 
Color Guard brought in 
the American Flag (SSgt. 
Remington Huckaby), the 
Kentucky Flag (Cpl. Jay 
Burton), and the rifles (Cpl. 
Trent Bottoms and Cpl. 
Landen Wethington).

Following the flag 
ceremony, the National 
Anthem was performed by 
the ACHS Choir, the pledge 
spoken by Sgt. Dillon 
Godsey, and the welcome 
and invocation given by 
Cpl. Alex Pedro-Pablo, 
before SFC Gracie Janes 
read the poem “A Marine’s 
Promise.” Mark Willis’ 
song “Crazy Being Home” 

accompanied the Fallen 
Soldier Table ceremony, 
performed by SFC Brenton 
Billingsley and Cpl. Bryson 
Adams, the script read by 
Gracie Janes.

Next on the agenda was 

the etching presentation, 
introduced by Cadet Corps 
instructor Krystal Redmon, 
where five Vietnam soldiers 
from the region were 
remembered, who gave it 
all for our Country. SFC 

Brenton Billingsley talked 
about David Owen Biggs, 
SFC Gracie Janes about 

At the opening of the Veteran’s Day ceremony the former soldiers saluted 
to the flags.

See Veterans, 
Cont. on Page A3

See Chamber, 
Cont. on Page A3

See Court, 
Cont. on Page A3

See MNA Pinning in B Section!See MNA Pinning in B Section!

See Passion, 
Cont. on Page A3

See Bank, 
Cont. on Page A3

Magician Lance Burton’s 
Memorabilia Exhibit

By Cathy Hoots Abell, 
Contributor

Each month the own-
ers of Highland Station 
Gallery, Alan and Anne 
Bird, offer the commu-
nity an opportunity to 
experience an art ex-
hibit showcasing the 
work of an individual 
artist. Past exhibitions 
have included paint-
ings, sculptures, pot-
tery, quilts, fiber arts, 
and more. This month 
the “feature artist” is 
Master Magician Lance 

Burton. Upon entering 
the gallery, attendees 
will be able to walk 
through and view se-
lect memorabilia from 
Mr. Burton’s private 
collection including 
pieces from the 70’s, 
80’s, and 90’s. During 
the opening evening on 
June 5 between 4:00 
p.m. and 6:00 p.m. 
Master Magician Lance 
Burton will be present 
to meet everyone. 

Ms. Bird says she first 
met Lance around 1975 
at The Brown School 

in Louisville when his 
best friend was one 
of her students. She 
said it has been excit-
ing to work with Mr. 
Burton on this exhibit 
and see and hear about 
his journey as a ma-
gician. Ms. Bird said 
Mr. Burton has been 
all over the world and 
met many well-known 
celebrities and the ex-
hibit will include pho-
tos of encounters with 
some of these famous 
individuals.

Take the short drive 

out to Highland Station 
Gallery located at 3292 
Wheeler Hill Road and 
view this unique ex-
hibit Mr. Burton has 
kindly offered for pub-
lic viewing. The exhibit 
opens June 5 and runs 
through June 14. For 
information regarding 
specific days and times 
the gallery is open vis-
it the gallery’s website 
(http://HighlandSta-
tionGallery.com/)

Alan Bird working to finish the display.
A snippet of items that will be available for 
viewing.

First & Farmers National Bank officials present 
a facsimile check representing the bank’s 
$10,000 to the Lindsey Wilson College Fund on 
Tuesday, June 3, in front of the college’s L.R. 
McDonald Administration Building. From left: 
First & Farmers Assistant Vice President/Branch 
Manager/Loan Officer Candace Petty; First & 
Farmers Assistant Vice President/Loan Officer 
Sarah Jessie, Assistant Vice President/BSA Officer 
Hali Lawson, Lindsey Wilson President William T. 
Luckey Jr. and Lindsey Wilson Vice President for 
Administration & Finance Mark Coleman.

 Four Lindsey Wilson College Bonner Scholars 
and two staff members spent seven days in May 
serving at Oak Life School of Orphan Care and 
Love in Action Center for Children, where they 
helped organize and renovate a bazaar whose 
sales support the mission efforts. From left: 
Bonner Assistant Director Yayi Sonnabend; 
Abby Girdler ‘26 of Somerset, Kentucky; Cassidy 
Harrison ‘26 of Park City, Kentucky; Elizabeth 
Pirtle ‘26 of Fulton, Kentucky; Shaye Anthony ‘26 
of Somerset; and Director of Civic Engagement, 
Student Leadership and the Bonner Scholar 
Program Kisha Burton.

A Week in Mexico 
Deepens Lindsey Wilson 

College Students’ 
Passion for Serving

First & Farmers National 
Bank Gives $10,000 to 

Lindsey Wilson College

Students stretch 
their boundaries 
through work with Oak 
Life School of Orphan 
Care, Love in Action 
Children’s Home.

COLUMBIA, KY. 
(06/04/2025) For 
a group of Lindsey 
Wilson College 
students, a week of 
service in Mexico 
was a life-changing 
experience.

Four Lindsey Wilson 
Bonner Scholars and 
two staff members 
spent seven days in May 
in Chapala, Mexico, 
where they worked 
with an orphanage that 
serves the city of about 
50,000 in the state of 
Jalisco.

The trip was part of the 
students’ preparation 
for their senior year 
as Bonner Scholars, a 
Lindsey Wilson group 
dedicated to service 
learning. While in 
western Mexico, the 
group worked with Oak 
Life School of Orphan 
Care and Love in Action 
Center for Children, 
where they helped 
organize and renovate 
a bazaar that supports 
the mission efforts. 
It was the second 
consecutive year the 
Lindsey Wilson Bonner 
Scholars have worked 
with the mission 
groups.

“Through our trip, 
I learned to reflect on 

communities out of 
my own,” said Shaye 
Anthony ‘26, a biology 
and psychophysiology 
major from Somerset, 
Kentucky. “Culture in 
Chapala is beautiful 
and rich. The people 
there are so very 
genuine, and the girls 
I met at Love in Action 
will forever follow 
me in my life. In the 
end, I felt more open 
to people, despite my 
introverted self, and 
my passion for serving 
people has never felt 
stronger.”

Stretching students
Encouraging a 

passion for service 
is a big reason for 
the international 
service trip, according 
to Lindsey Wilson 
Director of Civic 
Engagement, Student 
Leadership and 
the Bonner Scholar 
Program Kisha Burton.

“The Bonner model is 
developmental, which 
means that by the 
time a student gets to 
their senior year they 
have been stretched 
and developed in such 
a way that they are 
ready to be challenged, 
which is to experience 
a different culture,” 
said Burton. “This trip 
is the culmination of 
their time in the 

Gift celebrates long 
partnership, supports 
Lindsey Wilson Fund.

COLUMBIA, KY. 
(06/04/2025) First 
& Farmers National 
Bank and Lindsey 
Wilson College have 
a strong history, 
and to celebrate that 
relationship First & 

Farmers gave $10,000 
on Tuesday, June 3, 
to the Lindsey Wilson 
Fund.

The Lindsey Wilson 
Fund, which supports 
the Lindsey Wilson 
mission, helps meet 

City Council 
Meets on Monday
The Columbia City 

Council met in regular 
session on Monday.

They had first 
reading of the budget 
amendments and the 
budget for 2025-2026.

The new budget 
includes: a five 
percent raise for city 
employees, a seven 
percent rate increase 
for insurance for the 
next year,  a new salt 
bin to be located at the 
maintenance building 
on Hudson Street, 
and a couple of gas 
projects to be initiated 
by the Columbia Gas 
Department.

The council approved 
the following streets 
for paving: Allen 
Street, Taylor Street, 
Ewing Street, Water 
Works Street, Grissom 
Street, and North 

High Street. Bids are 
to be submitted by 
Thursday, June 12, at 
close of business.

Mayor Hoots gave 
an in depth report on 
approximately $14 
million in grants that 
the City of Columbia is 
currently working on.

The City Police 
Department’s report 
showed 877 calls 
for service/contacts 
during the month, 
86 citations, and 18 
accidents investigated.

Assistant Chief 
Drew Conn and 
A d m i n i s t r a t i v e 
Sergeant Trevor Foster 
completed 40 hours 
of Norse Tactical in-
service training during 
the month. K-9 Matt 
has been retired during 
the month with ten 
years of service.


